
 

Dear parents and community 

members,  

 

Earlier in the year OLN students stood 

with the local community on ANZAC Day 

and respectfully listened to the shared 

story of remembrance. At that time in 

the school year students, Kindergarten 

to Year 6, created individual images of 

something in the local environment that 

they especially appreciated. On 

completion the students displayed their 

image to the other students, K -6, it was 

from these that a collective mural has 
now been painted on the walls of the 

playground. The mural is a child centred 

remembrance of the courage shown by 

earlier generations of Australians. These 

men and women ensured the freedom 

and beauty of this nation.  

 

As a school we recognise and appreciate 

the financial support given for this 

project by the Federal Government and 

the Department of Veteran Affairs. This 

Wednesday as the world considers the 

centennial of November 11 1915, OLN 

students will for the first time gather 

together in view of their mural, their 

Story Wall.  

 

The making of peace in the lives of 

children is an ongoing work. The United 

Nations Convention on the Rights of the 

Child http://www.unicef.org/rightsite/

files/uncrcchilldfriendlylanguage.pdf  

states the rights of all children and 

young people under the age of 18. Our 

nation is very much aware of the need to 

protect Australian children as well as 

children in detention centres. Schools 

are places to be consciously attentive to 

the Convention and in particular 

Articles 28 to 30, which specifically 
mention the right to an education. To 

paraphrase: the purpose of education is 

to develop every childõs personality, 

talents and mental and physical 

abilities. Education should teach 

children to respect their parents, their 

own and other cultures; it should 

prepare children to live responsibly and 

peacefully in a free society. Education 

should teach children to respect the 

natural environment. All children have 

the right to relax and play, and to join a 

wide range of activities.  

 

The UN Rights of the Child frame in 

words security for children, and it is 

through our collective actions that trust 

and confidence in self and others is 

made. Parents and staff at OLN labour 

vocationally and professionally in 
support of the students. Our desire is 

for each student to grow strong in 

literacy, numeracy and character.  

 

The experiences lived out in classrooms 
each day, the fun and freedom 

expressed by the children attending last 

Friday nightõs School Council disco are 

special events in the formation of our 

young people.  

 

It is with appreciation and thanksgiving 

that we respect one anotherõs presence 

and work in our community.  Our 

positive contribution and support of the 

young growing generation will bear 

much good fruit.  

With best regards,  

 

Michael Cowley  
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Term 4 Week  6   

 Whatõs on this Fortnight! 

Tuesday  

10th 
November  

(Week 6)  

¶ Music  

¶ Banking  

Wednesday  

11th 
November  

¶ OLN School Canteen Open  

¶ REMEMBRANCE DAY  

¶ Sport Stage 3  

¶ Seasons for Growth Student 

Programme  

¶ Stage 1 Visit by NSW Police  

Thursday  

12th 
November  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Sport ñKinder, Year 1, Year 2 & 

Stage 2  

¶ 3:30pm Reconciliation Rehearsal  

Friday  

13th 
November  

¶ Drama  

¶ Japanese  

¶ Kinder 2016 Drop In Morning  

¶ Reconciliation 7pm  

Monday  

16th 
November  

(Week 7)  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Toddlers Group 8:45 -11am  

¶ Snow Dog Day @ OLN  

Tuesday  

17th 
November  

¶ Banking  

¶ Music  

¶ Ukulele Club  

¶ R C I A  I n s t r u c t i o n  7 : 3 0 p m  

Care Group Room  

Wednesday  

18th 
November  

¶ OLN School Canteen Open  

¶ Sport ñStage 3  

Thursday  

19th 
November  

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Sport ñKinder, Year 1, Year 2 & 

Stage 2  

¶ Twilight Swimming Carnival 

Friday  

20th 

November  

¶ Drama  

¶ Japanese  

¶ Kinder 2016 Orientation 9 -

10:15am  

Monday  

23rd 
November  

(Week 8)  

 

¶ My School Lunch Box  

¶ Toddlers Group 8:45 -11am  

¶ Assembly for Stage 3 Medals  

¶ Parent Bulletin available online  
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Lƴ ²ŜŜƪ у ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ноǊŘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ ŀ 
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SEE OUR WEBSITE   

www.olnlawson.catholic.edu.au     

Email: oln@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Follow us on Facebook.  

The last day for school banking 
will be Tuesday 8th December 
(Week 10).  

LAST DAY FOR BANKING 

Last day for cash payments at the 
office will be Wednesday 16th 
December (Week 11). 

CASH PAYMENTS AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE  

World Youth Day Raffle Tickets  

Please return Sold or Unsold tickets to the  

Office as soon as possible.  Thank you.  



 

OLN PARISH NEWS 

OLN Parish Mass Times  
Until further notice, Weekend Masses will be 
celebrated in the OLN School Hall.  

Mid Week Masses will be celebrated in the Parish 
Meeting Room. 

Sunday Masses 

Saturday Vigil 5pm &  Sunday 8:30am 

Weekday Masses 

Tuesday 5pm, Wednesday & Thursday 9am 

Reconciliation 

2nd & 4th Saturdays 4-4:30pm (in the Parish 
Meeting Room) 

Baptisms 

1st & 3rd Saturdays of the month, by appointment.  

One monthõs notice required 

Marriages 

By appointmentð 6 months notice required 

IMPORTANT DATES  

 

The Human Jesus ñ Talks by Laurie 

Woods 

Session 2: Tuesday 17th Nov (7:30 -9pm) 

or  

 Sunday 22nd Nov (2 -3:30pm)  

All sessions will be held in the Santa 

Maria Centre.   

  {{{{ 

Parish 412Youth Group for 13+ years. To 
be included in text notifications for youth 
activities, please call or text Damian on 

0425259500 or Daniel on 0425259200.  

 

Monday Prayer Groupñ4:15-5:15pm in the 
Parish Meeting Room  

(Sandi Mowbray 47592397) 

TuesdaysñScripture Groupï 7:30-8:30pm 
Jacki & Alan Skoficôs home  

(47 Bedford Road Woodford 47589063) 

WednesdaysñChristian Meditationð 5-
6pm in the Santa Maria Outside Chapel 

(Terry OôDonnell 47587683) 

 

 

Josephites Associates: Lorraine Phillips 

   (0403 523 353) 

Visiting and Communion to the sick: 

Coordinator Sr Anna-Maria 47592012 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)  will 

be on Tuesdays in the Care Group Room of the 

school grounds, from 7:30 -9:00pm, on a fortnightly 

basis until Advent, and continue until the Easter 

season. Please feel free to participate at your 

leisure.  

 

The next meeting will be on 17th November 

followed by 1st December.  
If interested  call,  Carol Teodori at:  

  4758 7549   or    0449 172 669  

2015 Christmas Eve Childrenõs Mass 

As the festive season quickly approaches it is time to 
consider if you/ your child would like to be a part of 
the 6pm Christmas Eve Mass . You might want to be 

involved with the music, the Christmas story act or the 

Gospel or Offertory Processions.  

If your child/ren wish to be part of the Christmas Story 

act, please contact Lynne Briggs 0425 285 957  

If you OR your children would like to play an 
instrument at the mass please contact Francis 
OõCallaghan 0435 286 754  



 

RE NEWS 

FIRST RECONCILIATION  

Please keep all our candidates for First Reconciliation in your prayers. Important dates for this event are: -   

First Reconciliation rehearsal: Thursday, 12 th  November @ 3.30pm  

First Reconciliation Service: Friday, 13 th  November @ 7pm.  

 

 

Please note the following dates for your diary:  

 

Christmas Pageant: Tuesday, 8 th  December @5.30pm.  

End of Year Mass: Wednesday, 9 th  December @ 12pm.  

Graduation Mass: Monday, 14 th  December @ 7pm.  

ADVENT begins: Sunday, 29 th  November.  

 

Mrs Joanne Potts  

REC 

OLN SPORTS NEWS  

OLN Twilight Swimming Carnival 
WHEN: Thursday 19th December Week 7 Term 4 

WHERE: Lawson Swimming Pool 

TIME:  Commencing at 5pm 

 

Only children 8 years and over  in 2016  who are interested in trying out to participate in the 

Nepean Zone Swimming carnival will compete in timed trial events.  

 

All students are welcomed to come along to cheer on those competing in the races and take part in 

novelty events.  

To ensure the event is a success, we need about 6 parent volunteers to help with time keeping and 

recording. Volunteers must have completed the online Catholic Education Officeõs Child Protection 

Training  module. 

  

Each child participating in the Swimming Carnival will need to pay $3.70 entry fee to the pool on the 

night. A spectatorõs fee of $2.00 will apply for parents and any other supporters. 

 

 



 

Sports Fan Barbecue 15 th  June  

Dress up in your favourite sporting gear 

eg; footy shirt, karate uniform, snow 

jacket, tracksuit, Little Aôs uniform ï and 

enjoy a $2 sausage sandwich for lunch. 

If you change your address, home 
phone, mobile phones, email 

addresses or emergency contact 
details please let the School Office 

staff know at your very earliest 
convenience.  

In case of an emergency we want to 

be able to contact you in the most 
efficient manner.  

¦t-¢h5!¢9 /hb¢!/¢ LbChwa!¢Lhb PUPIL FREE DAY/STAFF 

DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Term 4 2015 will be  

Week 11  

Thursday  17th December & 

Friday 18th December 

 
Whilst students will not attend school on 

these days, parents who need supervision for 

their child/children are asked to contact the 

school and we will endeavour to 

accommodate your needs.  
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    My School Lunch Box 

Info@myschoollunchbox.com.au 

NEW SUMMER MENU ITEMS AVAILABLE  

AVAILABLE  ON MONDAYS AND THURSDAYS  



 

BOOK CLUB NEWS 

OLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSOLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSOLN SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS    
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UNIFORM SHOP  

IN STOCK NOW ñgreat quality  

Boys summer shorts, and Girls dresses in sizes 4, 
8 and 10  
Sports T -shirt  
 

For working parents who canõt get to the uniform 
shop, please send a note and money in with your 
child, detailing your request and your order will 

be filled and returned to your child or your 
money returned if we are unable to fill the order.  

School Council News: Our final School Council event for the year was 
the disco held on Friday night. This event was hosted by the School 
Council so our children could all have a fun community event open to 
all. Thank you all for supporting our fundraising this year and I hope all 
the kids had fun at the disco! Keep an eye out for our new year welcome 
bbq to be held in February. 
Our final meeting this year will be held 2nd December 7.15pm in the 
library where we will discuss our goals for next year. You are all 
welcome to attend if you have any ideas to contribute!   
 
Our contact is olnschoolcouncil@gmail.com 
 

¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ {ƘƻǇ ǿƛƭƭ ƻǇŜƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
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мнǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 

 нсǘƘ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 

млǘƘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ 

The return date for Issue 8 Bookclub is Monday 30th November (Week 9 . 

 
All parent dollars spent on Scholastic Bookclub earn the school valuable resources, 

and make great Christmas gifts.  
Please note when ordering from Bookclub NO cash payments can be accepted at the 
school. All payments need to be made by using the Scholastic LOOP payment system 

(refer to Scholastic order form).  
 

mailto:olnschoolcouncil@gmail.com


 

BEULAH AND THE PIRATES Our thanks to Mr McDermott, 
Madeleine Moore, Sean Grech-
Axiak and Isabelle Skofic for a 
wonderful performance of 
Beulah and the Pirates for our 
Infants students. 
The children were treated to a 
traditional pantomime display, 
involving audience 
participation, lots of cheering 
and even a few boos. 
Great fun was had by all. 
 


